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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 

COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS – OCT 2017 TO MAY 2018 
 

Committee Day Date 

OCTOBER 2017   

Housing & Community Services Thu 05.10.17 

Finance & Management Thu 12.10.17 

Planning Tue 17.10.17 

Overview & Scrutiny Wed 18.10.17 

Employee Health & Safety Committee Wed 25.10.17 

   

NOVEMBER 2017   

COUNCIL Thu 02.11.17 

Planning Tue 07.11.17 

Environmental & Development Services Thu 16.11.17 

Housing & Community Services Thu 23.11.17 

Planning Tue 28.11.17 

Overview & Scrutiny Wed 29.11.17 

Finance & Management Thu 30.11.17 

   

DECEMBER 2017   

Audit Sub Wed 13.12.17 

Planning Tue 19.12.17 

   

JANUARY 2018   

Environmental & Dev (Special-Budget) Thu 04.01.18 

Housing & Com Services (Special–Budget) Tue 09.01.18 

Etwall JMC Wed 10.01.18 

Finance & Management (Special–Budget) Thu 11.01.18 

Planning Tue 16.01.18 

Overview & Scrutiny Wed 17.01.18 

COUNCIL Thu 18.01.18 

Employee H & S Committee Wed 24.01.18 

Environmental & Development Services Thu 25.01.18 

Overview & Scrutiny Wed 31.01.18 

   

FEBRUARY 2018    

Housing & Community Services Thu 01.02.18 

Planning Tue 06.02.18 

Audit Sub Wed 14.02.18 

Finance & Management Thu 15.02.18 

COUNCIL Mon 26.02.18 

Planning Tue 27.02.18 

   

MARCH 2018   

Environmental & Development Services Thu 01.03.18 

Housing & Community Services Thu 08.03.18 

Finance & Management Thu 15.03.18 

Planning Tue 20.03.18 

Audit Sub Wed 21.03.18 

Overview & Scrutiny Wed 21.03.18 

   

APRIL 2018   

Planning Tue 10.04.18 

Etwall JMC Wed 11.04.18
 

COUNCIL Thu 12.04.18 

Environmental & Development Services Thu 19.04.18 

Employee Health & Safety Committee Wed 25.04.18 

Housing & Community Services Thu 26.04.18 

   



 

 

MAY 2018   

Planning Tue 01.05.18 

Finance & Management Thu 03.05.18 

   

ANNUAL COUNCIL Thu 17.05.18 

CIVIC COUNCIL Thu 24.05.18 

 



AGENDA 

SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP - AREA 4 

Wednesday, October 4, 2017 at 
6.15pm at Swadlincote Town Hall

(Light refreshments will be served between 7.15 and 7.30pm) 

1. Chair’s introduction. Apologies

2. Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions

3. Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update

4. Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas

5. Local issues – open forum (20 minutes)

6. Agreed priorities

7. Date of next meeting (TBA)

Meeting close (7.15pm) 
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AREA 4 – SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP 
 

 
Present 

Date of 
Meeting 

Venue 

 
Councillor Kim Coe (Chair), Sgt Graham Summers, PC Stuart Kelly, PCSO 
Lee Walker, PCSO Claire Statham (Derbyshire Police), Ian Hey (Safer South 
Derbyshire Officer). 
 
Dennis Bateman (Senior Safer Neighbourhood Warden), Jenny Burley, 
Councillor Linda Chilton, Alan Clarke, Councillor Robert Coe, Michael Hine, 
Helen Kreft (Burton Mail), Eric Lummis, Sheila Mayer, Catherine Miles (CVS), 
Maureen Mycock, Dave Sharpe, Dot Shuttleworth, Councillor Stuart Swann, 
Councillor Ray Tipping, Councillor Sandra Wyatt. 
 
Also present: Tom Sloan (Clerk). 
 

 
Tuesday, 
June 13th, 

2017 
 
 

 
Goseley 

Community 
Centre 

 

1 Chair’s Introduction. Apologies. Nominations for vice-chair Action 

  
Apologies were received from Colin Dobson and Councillor Neil Tilley. 
 

 

2 Minutes of the last meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions.  

  
The minutes of the meeting held on February 15th were agreed as a true and correct 
record. Councillor Kim Coe had an action to discuss a potential safety issue at the 
Swadlincote Christmas lights switch-on with SDDC Cultural Services Manager Malcolm 
Roseburgh. She had been unable to see him due to his absence from work for an 
operation, but would meet him before the next event to discuss. 
 

 

3 Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update  

  
Sgt Graham Summers reported that ASB had been causing problems in the town 
centre, with previous troublemakers again involved. Police rapidly dealt with the 
problem using their historic knowledge and offenders were dealt with by way of Fixed 
Penalty Notices and Community Protection Notices. As a result, calls for service were 
vastly reduced. McDonald’s remained a hot-spot for ASB and there were still calls for 
service. There had been problems with vehicles attending the eatery. 
 
Since the previous meeting there had been serious problems with shoplifting in the town 
centre. It had risen by 56% and officers had virtually become a shoplifting squad in the 
previous month. Six prolific offenders who had recently come out of prison had been 
identified as the problem. Out of the six, one had gone back to prison for 20 weeks, two 
were on remand and two were on conditional bail. One suspect was still outstanding 
and police were trying to find them. 
 
A lad who had gone through the roof of a town centre property, losing two teeth in the 
process, before being chased by officers for two hours around Swadlincote and Midway, 
had been arrested. He was being released from prison in the next couple of weeks and 
police were prepared to monitor him. 
 
Regarding overweight vehicles using Coppice Side, Sgt Summers had details of the 
vehicles and they had been sent to Trading Standards. A joint operation had been 
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planned, but it had been put on hold due to the recent spike in crime in the town. 
 
Colleagues in others areas had been supported across a number of issues, particularly 
the execution of drugs warrants. Operations in Area 5 (Midway, Newhall, Stanton) and 
in hard to reach areas had been successful. There had also been several vehicles 
seized under Section 165 of the Road Traffic Act. 
 
In the previous week there had been a significant threat of violence made against 
Pingle School by a disruptive former pupil who had been moved away from Derbyshire. 
It had been dealt with and the individual, who was 16 or 17, arrested for what was quite 
an alarming threat. 
 
An alarming incident had taken place in Midland Road, Swadlincote, the previous day. A 
resident had covered himself in petrol and threatened to set himself on fire. He had 
been stopped from doing so. 
 
A new PC had started in the area – PC John Anwar. He was an experienced officer and 
from the moment he had arrived he had been out arresting people. He’d even walked 
into a house with a cannabis grow after ‘following his nose’! Residents would be 
protected and the cannabis grower was going to court. 
 
PCSO Claire Statham reported that police had been approached by Castleton Park 
residents regarding the formation of a Community Speed Watch. Letters had also been 
sent out regarding inappropriate parking at Pennine Way School during pick up and 
drop off times. Councillor Stuart Swann asked which roads in Castleton Park would be 
checked. PCSO Statham confirmed it would be Brunel Way. Councillor Swann asked 
for Westminster Drive to be focused upon. A resident added that a lot of information 
could be gleaned from Community Speed Watch, with motorists caught without tax and 
MoTs on occasion. 
  

4 Partnership Update / Funding / New Project Ideas  

  
Ian Hey reported that the partnership had received reports of nuisance motorbikes in 
Woodville around Finch Close and Vale Close. Descriptions were needed of bikes and 
bikers. 
 
Liberation Day had been very successful, with 300 over-55s from across the District 
gathering at Gresley Old Hall for an event promoting services to older people. 
 
The Safer South Derbyshire Partnership had produced a partnership plan 2017-20 and 
it could be viewed on SDDC’s website. 
 
Funding was again available for projects related to crime and disorder. There was 
£4,000 available to Area 4 and last year (2016-17) only £2,000 was spent. Any project 
impacting upon crime or ASB would be considered and any ideas should be discussed 
with the partnership. An application was up for consideration for £500 towards youth 
activities on the Goseley Estate. The meeting voted unanimously to award the funding. 
 

 
 

5 Local Issues – open forum (20 minutes)  
  

Councillor Robert Coe reported that the owner of Salt’s in Swadlincote was worried 
about the regular ASB crowd potentially damaging a curved window as they had been 
hanging around outside the shop. Safer South Derbyshire had been dealing with the 
issue as the owner was reluctant to ring 101. Dennis Bateman added that he had been 
to visit the shop owner and was keen to bring it to SDDC’s attention, but not the police 
for fear of repercussions. 
 
A resident asked whether High Street, Swadlincote, was open to traffic or 
pedestrianised. PC Stuart Kelly replied that before 10am the street was open to 

 
ACTION: 
PCSO 
Claire 
Statham to 
visit shop 
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vehicles. The resident said the previous week a car drove the wrong way along the 
one-way street. Councillor Kim Coe said everyone was aware the street was a problem. 
Sgt Summers said police didn’t have the resources to keep a permanent eye on the 
street, with threat and risk assessments used to priorities concerns. PC Kelly added 
that installing bollards at the bottom of High Street could help the problem. 
 
Councillor Swann raised an unfortunate incident when someone reporting a domestic 
violence issue was kept waiting outside Swadlincote Police Station before not being 
seen at all. Sgt Summers said the station didn’t have an enquiry office and any 
interaction with the public was on an appointment basis. He had made an appointment 
for 9.30am but when the woman arrived 20 minutes early she used the phone outside, 
which connected to the 101 number and not to the station. No-one answered and the 
woman left before 9.30am, when an officer checked outside only to find no-one there. 
Nine times out of 10 the officer would have been waiting for the appointment and 
could’ve rescued someone from outside. The situation shouldn’t have arisen and he’d 
asked for the process of appointment making to be reviewed. Councillor Robert Coe 
asked if volunteers could be used for an enquiry office. Sgt Summers said that would 
be impossible from a union point of view. 
 

6 Agreed Priorities  

  

ASB and shoplifting. 

 

 

7 Date of next meeting  

  
To be announced. 
 

 

8 Enforcement update  

  
Mr Bateman gave a presentation on the work being done by his team at SDDC to 
combat environmental offences such as fly-tipping, littering, dog fouling and abandoned 
vehicles. Councillor Linda Chilton said DCC was very aware of fly-tipping. The previous 
administration had brought charges in for bringing waste to tips and those charges had 
been rescinded. A resident said South Street and the Cutting in Woodville were still a 
mess with fly-tipped rubbish. 
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Swadlincote Area 4 Safer Neighbourhoods - Useful Contacts 
 
Communities Manager 
Chris Smith        01283 595787 chris.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk 
 
      
Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Councillor Kim Coe (Woodville)     01283 552232 kim.coe@south-derbys.gov.uk  
 
 
District Council 
South Derbyshire District Council     01283 221000 www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
Clean Team        0800 587 2349 
ASB Hotline        01283 595795 
Neighbourhood Watch (Enquiries)     01282 595787 
 
District Councillors 
Cllr Trevor Southerd (Church Gresley)    01283 221628 trevor.southerd@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Gordon Rhind (Church Gresley)    07866 780686  gordon.rhind@south-derbys.gov.uk 
Cllr Stuart Swann (Church Gresley)    01283 200872 stuart.swann@south-derbys.gov.uk 
Cllr Neil Tilley  (Swadlincote)     01283 216225 neil.tilley@south-derbys.gov.uk   
Cllr Robert Coe  (Swadlincote)                  01283 552232   robert.coe@south-derbys.gov.uk 
Cllr Sandra Wyatt (Swadlincote)     01283 220013 sandra.wyatt@south-derbys.gov.uk 
Cllr Kim Coe  (Woodville)                      01283 552232  kim.coe@south-derbys.gov.uk    
Cllr Steve Taylor (Woodville)     01283 223567 stephen.taylor@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Ray Tipping  (Woodville)     01283 211250 ray.tipping@south-derbys.gov.uk 
 
 
County Councillors 
Cllr Gary Musson       (Swadlincote Central)   gary.musson@derbyshire.gov.uk   
Cllr Stuart Swann       (Swadlincote South)   stuart.swann@derbyshire.gov.uk    
Cllr Sean Bambrick     (Swadlincote North)    sean.bambrick@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
County Council parking enforcement                parking@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
Police                                      south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
Inspector Kate Bateman 
Sgt Graham Summers         graham.summers.735@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.uk  
PC John Anwar (Hartshorne, Woodville, Goseley)                          john.anwar.1623@derbyshrie.pnn.police.uk 
PC Bill Crerar (Hartshorne, Woodville, Goseley)          william.crerar.2953@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
PC Stuart Kelly (Swadlincote town centre)            stuart.kelly.2322@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
PCSO Dean Badham-Spalding (Hartshorne, Woodville, Goseley)   dean.badham-spalding.4443@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
PCSO Claire Statham (Church Gresley)       claire.statham.12781@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
PCSO Lee Walker (Swadlincote town centre)       lee.walker.12743@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
 
Police non-emergency  101 
Crimestoppers   0800 555 111 
Emergency   999 
 
Safer Neighbourhood Wardens 
Dennis Bateman Tel: 01283 595968        neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk 
 
Websites / Social Media 
Derbyshire Police -     www.derbyshire.police.uk 
Police Area 4 on Twitter    www.twitter.com - @GresleySNT / @SwadTownSNT / @WoodvilleSNT 
Crime Statistics for your area    www.police.uk 
Safer South Derbyshire Partnership   www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp 
SSDP Facebook Page -   www.facebook.com - search - Safer South Derbyshire Partnership 
SDDC Environmental Health Facebook  www.facebook.com/southderbys 

  
 

mailto:chris.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:kim.coe@south-derbys.gov.uk
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/
mailto:trevor.southerd@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:gordon.rhind@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:stuart.swann@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:neil.tilley@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:robert.coe@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:sandra.wyatt@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:kim.coe@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:stephen.taylor@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:ray.tipping@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:gary.musson@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:stuart.swann@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:sean.bambrick@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:parking@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:graham.summers.735@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.uk
mailto:john.anwar.1623@derbyshrie.pnn.police.uk
mailto:william.crerar.2953@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:stuart.kelly.2322@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:dean.badham-spalding.4443@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:claire.statham.12781@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:lee.walker.12743@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk
http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/
http://www.twitter.com/
https://twitter.com/GresleySNT
https://twitter.com/SwadTownSNT
https://twitter.com/WoodvilleSNT
http://www.police.uk/
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp
http://www.facebook.com/
http://www.facebook.com/southderbys


SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE 

AREA FORUM 

SWADLINCOTE  

(Covering Church Gresley, Hartshorne village, Goseley, Swadlincote, Woodville) 

Meeting to be held at: 

Swadlincote Town Hall
The Delph

Swadlincote
DE11 0AD 

on Wednesday, October 4, 

2017 at 7.30pm 

Members: 

District Councillors: Councillors Mrs Kim Coe (Chairman), Robert Coe, Gordon Rhind,
Trevor Southerd, Stuart Swann, Steve Taylor, Neil Tilley, Ray Tipping 
and Mrs Sandra Wyatt. 

County Councillors:  Mrs Linda Chilton, Gary Musson and Stuart Swann. 

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH 
Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote. 

Tel: (01283) 595858 
E.mail: tom.sloan@south-derbys.gov.uk 



AGENDA 

1. Apologies for absence.

2. Declarations of interest.

3. Chairman's announcements.

4. To note the minutes of the meeting held on June 13, 2017 
(copy attached).

5. Report back on issues raised at the last meeting.

6. Public questions on issues raised by residents.

7. County council issues.

8. District council issues.

9. Date of next meeting (TBA).



 

OPEN 
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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM 
 

SWADLINCOTE 
 

Tuesday, June 13, 2017 at Goseley Community Centre 
 

 
PRESENT:- 

 
 District Council Representatives 
 
 Councillor Mrs Kim Coe (Chair), Councillor Robert Coe, Councillor 

Stuart Swann, Councillor Ray Tipping, Councillor Mrs Sandra Wyatt. 
  
 Frank McArdle – Chief Executive. 
 Tom Sloan – Clerk. 
  
 Derbyshire County Council Representatives 
 
 Councillor Mrs Linda Chilton, Councillor Stuart Swann. 
   
 Parish Council / Meeting Representatives 
 
 None. 
 
 Members of the Public 
 
 Jenny Burley, Alan Clarke, Michael Hine, Eric Lummis, Sheila Mayer, 

Cathy Miles (CVS), Maureen Mycock, Dave Sharpe. 
 
 
SA/1 Apologies 
 
 Colin Dobson, Councillor Neil Tilley. 
 
SA/2 Declarations of interest 
  
 None. 
 
SA/3 Nomination of vice-chair 
 
 Councillor Stuart Swann nominated Councillor Robert Coe to be vice-chair 

of the meeting for the forthcoming year. The councillors present voted 
unanimously to appoint Councillor Coe as vice-chair. 

 
SA/4     Chairman’s announcements 
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 Councillor Mrs Kim Coe reported on a consultation being conducted by 
South Derbyshire District Council’s Planning Policy department, the 
Physical Activity, Sport and Recreation Strategy which was due to be 
adopted by SDDC the following day and the work being undertaken by the 
Safer Neighbourhood Wardens. 

 
SA/5 The minutes of the meeting held on February 15, 2017  
 
 The minutes were approved as a true and correct record. 
 
SA/6 Report back on issues raised at the last meeting 
 
 Pedestrian crossing at Hepworths Retail Park 
 
 Frank McArdle had an action to raise the positioning of a pedestrian 

crossing with the owner of Hepworths Retail Park. He was now in 
possession of an aerial photograph of the site and had a health and safety 
officer looking into the issue. 

 
 Flooding of the roundabout in Civic Way 
 
 Mr McArdle updated the meeting that he was waiting for feedback from 

Severn Trent. The drains in question were in full working order and the 
problem was not at the locality, but elsewhere, possibly in Darklands 
Road. The issue would be discussed at SDDC’s Flood Liaison meeting. 

 
 Flooding under the bridge in Occupation Lane, Woodville 
 
 Councillor Robert Coe reported that the problem seemed to have been 

eased by the building of an entrance and the installation of a new drain. 
 
 Potential for a pedestrian crossing / refuge at Castle Road 
 
 A resident said he felt a report into a possible crossing suggested it was a 

pedestrian’s own fault if they were run over at the location. 
 
SA/7 Public questions on issues raised by residents 
 
 A resident raised the issue of signage for HGVs in Coppice Side. Was it 

possible to have it improved? Mr McArdle asked the resident to speak to 
him after the meeting and show him exactly where signs were needed. He 
would take that information away and see what could be done. 

 
 ACTION: Frank McArdle to report back on possible new signage 
 
 A member of the public reported that a bollard in Thorn Street, Woodville – 

off High Street – had been broken and left lying on a verge since 2016. It 
wanted removing or reinstalling. 
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 ACTION: Tom Sloan to report issue to Derbyshire County Council 
 
 Councillor Mrs Kim Coe raised the issue of drivers continuing to go the 

wrong way along High Street, Swadlincote. There were still bollards in 
place. Could they be raised to prevent this from happening? 

 
 ACTION: Tom Sloan to obtain a report from Derbyshire County 

Council regarding the bollards 
 
 A resident asked about a public footpath sign at the bottom of Coppice 

Side, Swadlincote, which seemed to have no footpath near it. Could it be 
removed? Mr McArdle asked the resident to see him after the meeting. 

 
 Councillor Mrs Kim Coe introduced Councillor Ray Tipping, who had 

recently won a by-election in Woodville. She also introduced Councillor 
Swann, the new Derbyshire County Council representative for Swadlincote 
South. Councillor Mrs Linda Chilton was also offered congratulations for 
being selected as the Chair of Derbyshire County Council for the year. 

  
SA/8  County council issues 
 
 None. 
 
SA/9 District council issues 
 

Mr McArdle reported that at the recent General Election, 76,000 people 
were eligible to vote in South Derbyshire and 52,000 did, of whom 11,000 
were postal voters. It represented a turnout of 69%. 
 
The Festival of Transport had taken place since the previous meeting. It 
had been a safe, secure and professional festival. 
 
Mr McArdle welcomed Councillor Tipping to the authority. 
 
Swadlincote had switched from holding a farmers’ market to a makers’ 
market, hosted by Curly Magpie. Visitors were coming in larger numbers. 
 
The Environment and Development Services Committee had approved a 
scheme to improve shop fronts on the Delph, Swadlincote. An artist’s 
impression of what the area would potentially look like was impressive. 
Councillor Mrs Chilton asked how many empty shops there were in the 
town. Mr McArdle replied that an average market town had 14% of its 
shops empty. Swadlincote town centre currently had only one shop empty. 
People wanted to feel good about being in the town and free parking was 
key. SDDC’s members resisted the chance to get an income from it year 
after year – it was not a way to encourage economic development. 
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Mr McArdle had asked Morrisons to help with improvements to Ernest Hall 
Way. The back entrances of traders in High Street, Swadlincote, were 
often blocked by parked cars and a scheme to discourage parking using 
tubs of plants was being considered by the supermarket’s head office. 
 
Mr McArdle was talking to a company which built care homes for older 
people about possibly coming to Swadlincote. The secret of a successful 
town centre was to put people in it. 
 
SDDC’s Depot was soon to disappear from its position opposite 
Sainsbury’s and be relocated to an industrial estate. The land would be 
used for a pub and a Kentucky Fried Chicken eatery. A day centre and 
residential centre for young people with mental health issues would be 
built at the rear of the site. Work was predicted to start in September. 
 
A resident asked if the old TG Green site in Swadlincote would be 
developed. Mr McArdle replied that the site had been bought but the 
problem was that five kilns, which were protected as a Site of Special 
Scientific Interest, needed investment. However, there was little 
commercial value in doing so. The kilns were falling into disrepair and the 
investor had been hit with a bill before work could even start. Until the 
issue was solved the site would not get developed. 
 
Councillor Mrs Kim Coe reported that the Festival of Transport had 
become a charity. The plan was to expand it into a Festival of History. It 
was a case of ‘watch this space’. 
 
A community awards ceremony, sponsored by Toyota, was taking place 
on October 13, involving the Swadlincote Chamber of Trade and the CVS. 
 
Mr McArdle reported that Sharpe’s Pottery Museum was close to 
delivering a potter and wheel at the museum. 
 
A resident asked if there was anything further to report on the regeneration 
route at Woodville. Mr McArdle replied that £6.4m was guaranteed to 
pump prime the scheme. 

 
SA/10 Date of next meeting 
 
 The date of the next meeting would be announced in due course. 
 
 

Councillor Kim Coe 
Chair 

 
The meeting terminated at 8.30pm. 



 
Agenda Item Number 5 

 

 
SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
SWADLINCOTE AREA FORUM 

 
(Covering: Church Gresley, Goseley, Hartshorne, Swadlincote, Woodville) 

 
Wednesday, October 4, 2017 

 

REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 
 

At the last Swadlincote Area Forum, held on June 13, 2017, at Goseley 
Community Centre, the following issues were raised and a progress report 
is provided. 
 

 
 

South Derbyshire District Council issues: 
 
 
1. HGV signage in Coppice Side 
 
A resident raised the issue of signage for HGVs in Coppice Side. Was 
it possible to have it improved? Frank McArdle asked the resident to 
speak to him after the meeting and show him exactly where signs were 
needed. He would take that information away and see what could be 
done. 
 
ACTION: Frank McArdle to report back on possible new signage 
 
Frank McArdle to provide a verbal update to the meeting. 
 
 
Derbyshire County Council issues: 
 
 
1. Broken bollard in Thorn Street, Woodville 

 
A member of the public reported that a bollard in Thorn Street, 
Woodville – off High Street – had been broken and left lying on a verge 
since 2016. It wanted removing or reinstalling. 
 
ACTION: Tom Sloan to report issue to Derbyshire County Council 
 
No reply yet received from Derbyshire County Council. 
 
Tom Sloan 
Service Assistant 
South Derbyshire District Council 
 
2. Bollards in High Street, Swadlincote 
 



Councillor Mrs Kim Coe raised the issue of drivers continuing to go the 
wrong way along High Street, Swadlincote. There were still bollards in 
place. Could they be raised to prevent this from happening? 
 
ACTION: Tom Sloan to obtain a report from Derbyshire County 
Council regarding the bollards 
 
The retractable bollards at the bottom of High Street will be for 
the purpose of protecting the Prohibition of Driving Order in place 
(I believe it operates between 10am-4pm). As far as I’m aware, it 
would be district council officers who would have responsibility 
for lifting and dropping these bollards at the appropriate times. 
 
Paul Jameson 
Area Forum Liaison Officer 
Derbyshire County Council 
 
On the week commencing Monday, September 25, the bollards 
are being reinstated by South Derbyshire District Council. 
 
Phil Lenton 
Cultural Services Technician 
South Derbyshire District Council 
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